
From: Sondra Kahler (sjkahler.rn@yahoo.com) Sent You a Personal Message
To: Jan Noriyuki
Subject: IPC-E-22-22 Public Comment
Date: Monday, September 26, 2022 4:09:46 AM

CAUTION: This email originated outside the State of Idaho network. Verify links and attachments BEFORE you
click or open, even if you recognize and/or trust the sender. Contact your agency service desk with any concerns.

Dear Idaho Public Utilities Commission,

Please look carefully at the independent study conducted by Crossborder Energy, which points out several
shortcomings in Idaho Power's own study on the costs and benefits of customer-owned rooftop solar.  Idaho Power
will use this study to justify trying to reduce compensation rates to solar owners.  To arrive at fair rates, we first
need a fair study.

Crossborder's study states, "We conclude that Idaho Power?s choice of assumptions and calculation methods
significantly undervalue the five components that the utility quantified.  We present our own calculations of an ECR
with these five elements. In addition, the VODER Study fails to quantify important benefits of distributed solar that
the Commission directed the utility to analyze in Order No. 35284 -- benefits that are known and measurable, will
impact rates, and will benefit Idaho ratepayers and citizens.?

Idahoans deserve solar rates based on a more fair and complete analysis.  I urge you to reject Idaho Power's study
and look to Crossborder's study as a more accurate measure of the value (to ALL ratepayers) of customer-owned
solar power.

Sincerely,

Sondra Kahler 
604 E Maryland Ave
Nampa, ID 83686
sjkahler.rn@yahoo.com
(208) 794-0319

This message was sent by KnowWho, as a service provider, on behalf of an individual associated with Sierra Club.
If you need more information, please contact Lillian Miller at Sierra Club at core.help@sierraclub.org or (415) 977-
5500.

mailto:sjkahler.rn@yahoo.com
mailto:jan.noriyuki@puc.idaho.gov


From: James Szatkowski (jamesski@jlsce.com) Sent You a Personal Message
To: Jan Noriyuki
Subject: IPC-E-22-22 Public Comment
Date: Monday, September 26, 2022 9:06:29 AM

CAUTION: This email originated outside the State of Idaho network. Verify links and attachments BEFORE you
click or open, even if you recognize and/or trust the sender. Contact your agency service desk with any concerns.

Dear Idaho Public Utilities Commission,

Crossborder's analysis shows that Idaho Power often used outdated data and made poor assumptions to arrive at
lower compensation rates.
Please make sure Idahoans have the opportunity to produce their own affordable, clean energy!

Please look carefully at the independent study conducted by Crossborder Energy, which points out several
shortcomings in Idaho Power's own study on the costs and benefits of customer-owned rooftop solar.  Idaho Power
will use this study to justify trying to reduce compensation rates to solar owners.  To arrive at fair rates, we first
need a fair study.

Crossborder's study states, "We conclude that Idaho Power?s choice of assumptions and calculation methods
significantly undervalue the five components that the utility quantified.  We present our own calculations of an ECR
with these five elements. In addition, the VODER Study fails to quantify important benefits of distributed solar that
the Commission directed the utility to analyze in Order No. 35284 -- benefits that are known and measurable, will
impact rates, and will benefit Idaho ratepayers and citizens.?

Idahoans deserve solar rates based on a more fair and complete analysis.  I urge you to reject Idaho Power's study
and look to Crossborder's study as a more accurate measure of the value (to ALL ratepayers) of customer-owned
solar power.

Sincerely,

James Szatkowski 
9501 KNOTTINGHAM DR
BOISE, ID 83704
jamesski@jlsce.com
(208) 866-2181

This message was sent by KnowWho, as a service provider, on behalf of an individual associated with Sierra Club.
If you need more information, please contact Lillian Miller at Sierra Club at core.help@sierraclub.org or (415) 977-
5500.

mailto:jamesski@jlsce.com
mailto:jan.noriyuki@puc.idaho.gov


From: Ted Stout (ted.stout1@gmail.com) Sent You a Personal Message
To: Jan Noriyuki
Subject: IPC-E-22-22 Public Comment
Date: Monday, September 26, 2022 9:39:03 AM

CAUTION: This email originated outside the State of Idaho network. Verify links and attachments BEFORE you
click or open, even if you recognize and/or trust the sender. Contact your agency service desk with any concerns.

Dear Idaho Public Utilities Commission,

Thank you for your past efforts to promote sustainable energy in Idaho. I encourage you to continue this trend by
supporting, not undercutting, solar energy in the state.

Please look carefully at the independent study conducted by Crossborder Energy, which points out several
shortcomings in Idaho Power's own study on the costs and benefits of customer-owned rooftop solar.  Idaho Power
will use this study to justify trying to reduce compensation rates to solar owners.  To arrive at fair rates, we first
need a fair study.

Crossborder's study states, "We conclude that Idaho Power?s choice of assumptions and calculation methods
significantly undervalue the five components that the utility quantified.  We present our own calculations of an ECR
with these five elements. In addition, the VODER Study fails to quantify important benefits of distributed solar that
the Commission directed the utility to analyze in Order No. 35284 -- benefits that are known and measurable, will
impact rates, and will benefit Idaho ratepayers and citizens.?

Idahoans deserve solar rates based on a more fair and complete analysis.  I urge you to reject Idaho Power's study
and look to Crossborder's study as a more accurate measure of the value (to ALL ratepayers) of customer-owned
solar power.

Sincerely,

Ted Stout 
310 S. 1st Street
Bellevue, ID 83313
ted.stout1@gmail.com
(208) 721-7402

This message was sent by KnowWho, as a service provider, on behalf of an individual associated with Sierra Club.
If you need more information, please contact Lillian Miller at Sierra Club at core.help@sierraclub.org or (415) 977-
5500.

mailto:ted.stout1@gmail.com
mailto:jan.noriyuki@puc.idaho.gov


From: Joe Swabb (unlvbm@yahoo.com) Sent You a Personal Message
To: Jan Noriyuki
Subject: IPC-E-22-22 Public Comment
Date: Monday, September 26, 2022 9:44:30 AM

CAUTION: This email originated outside the State of Idaho network. Verify links and attachments BEFORE you
click or open, even if you recognize and/or trust the sender. Contact your agency service desk with any concerns.

Dear Idaho Public Utilities Commission,

This is nothing more than a money grab!  The commission should reject Idaho Powers outdated study and encourage
solar power initiated by private homes.  Why would you support the use of more fossil fuels and poison our
environment?

Please look carefully at the independent study conducted by Crossborder Energy, which points out several
shortcomings in Idaho Power's own study on the costs and benefits of customer-owned rooftop solar.  Idaho Power
will use this study to justify trying to reduce compensation rates to solar owners.  To arrive at fair rates, we first
need a fair study.

Crossborder's study states, "We conclude that Idaho Power?s choice of assumptions and calculation methods
significantly undervalue the five components that the utility quantified.  We present our own calculations of an ECR
with these five elements. In addition, the VODER Study fails to quantify important benefits of distributed solar that
the Commission directed the utility to analyze in Order No. 35284 -- benefits that are known and measurable, will
impact rates, and will benefit Idaho ratepayers and citizens.?

Idahoans deserve solar rates based on a more fair and complete analysis.  I urge you to reject Idaho Power's study
and look to Crossborder's study as a more accurate measure of the value (to ALL ratepayers) of customer-owned
solar power.

Sincerely,

Joe Swabb 
PO Box 308
Donnelly, ID 83615
unlvbm@yahoo.com
(775) 752-0130

This message was sent by KnowWho, as a service provider, on behalf of an individual associated with Sierra Club.
If you need more information, please contact Lillian Miller at Sierra Club at core.help@sierraclub.org or (415) 977-
5500.

mailto:unlvbm@yahoo.com
mailto:jan.noriyuki@puc.idaho.gov


From: Douchytin Chase (mndchase7@snet.net) Sent You a Personal Message
To: Jan Noriyuki
Subject: IPC-E-22-22 Public Comment
Date: Monday, September 26, 2022 9:53:35 AM

CAUTION: This email originated outside the State of Idaho network. Verify links and attachments BEFORE you
click or open, even if you recognize and/or trust the sender. Contact your agency service desk with any concerns.

Dear Idaho Public Utilities Commission,

I am lame and have lived here my whole life and am scared to leave so that is why this issue matters to me.

Please look carefully at the independent study conducted by Crossborder Energy, which points out several
shortcomings in Idaho Power's own study on the costs and benefits of customer-owned rooftop solar.  Idaho Power
will use this study to justify trying to reduce compensation rates to solar owners.  To arrive at fair rates, we first
need a fair study.

Crossborder's study states, "We conclude that Idaho Power?s choice of assumptions and calculation methods
significantly undervalue the five components that the utility quantified.  We present our own calculations of an ECR
with these five elements. In addition, the VODER Study fails to quantify important benefits of distributed solar that
the Commission directed the utility to analyze in Order No. 35284 -- benefits that are known and measurable, will
impact rates, and will benefit Idaho ratepayers and citizens.?

Idahoans deserve solar rates based on a more fair and complete analysis.  I urge you to reject Idaho Power's study
and look to Crossborder's study as a more accurate measure of the value (to ALL ratepayers) of customer-owned
solar power.

Sincerely,

Douchytin Chase 
3753 E OHIO MATCH RD
HAYDEN, ID 83835
mndchase7@snet.net
(208) 245-2448

This message was sent by KnowWho, as a service provider, on behalf of an individual associated with Sierra Club.
If you need more information, please contact Lillian Miller at Sierra Club at core.help@sierraclub.org or (415) 977-
5500.

mailto:mndchase7@snet.net
mailto:jan.noriyuki@puc.idaho.gov


From: Charles Otto (charlieotto@gmail.com) Sent You a Personal Message
To: Jan Noriyuki
Subject: IPC-E-22-22 Public Comment
Date: Monday, September 26, 2022 1:25:51 PM

CAUTION: This email originated outside the State of Idaho network. Verify links and attachments BEFORE you
click or open, even if you recognize and/or trust the sender. Contact your agency service desk with any concerns.

Dear Idaho Public Utilities Commission,

Please pass regulations that incentivize roof top solar installations in the state of Idaho. Here in Teton County I can
not get the cost to pencil out with Fall River Electric because of their unfair one month reconciliation policy. It used
to be one year which made it cost effective.

Please look carefully at the independent study conducted by Crossborder Energy, which points out several
shortcomings in Idaho Power's own study on the costs and benefits of customer-owned rooftop solar.  Idaho Power
will use this study to justify trying to reduce compensation rates to solar owners.  To arrive at fair rates, we first
need a fair study.

Crossborder's study states, "We conclude that Idaho Power?s choice of assumptions and calculation methods
significantly undervalue the five components that the utility quantified.  We present our own calculations of an ECR
with these five elements. In addition, the VODER Study fails to quantify important benefits of distributed solar that
the Commission directed the utility to analyze in Order No. 35284 -- benefits that are known and measurable, will
impact rates, and will benefit Idaho ratepayers and citizens.?

Idahoans deserve solar rates based on a more fair and complete analysis.  I urge you to reject Idaho Power's study
and look to Crossborder's study as a more accurate measure of the value (to ALL ratepayers) of customer-owned
solar power.

Sincerely,

Charles Otto 
4710 S. 2000 E.
Victor, ID 83455
charlieotto@gmail.com
(208) 313-5205

This message was sent by KnowWho, as a service provider, on behalf of an individual associated with Sierra Club.
If you need more information, please contact Lillian Miller at Sierra Club at core.help@sierraclub.org or (415) 977-
5500.

mailto:charlieotto@gmail.com
mailto:jan.noriyuki@puc.idaho.gov
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